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Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 
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Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 20 December 2021 

The December club meeting was held via Zoom and opened at 7:02 PM. VP and Prez-elect Dan Dierking 
chaired the meeting.  Nine club members were present. 
 
Tech Session:  Don Grzina presented a small, totally self-contained inclinometer that you read from a 
smartphone via Bluetooth.  He plans to use two to set up control surface throws. 
 
Secretary’s Report – A motion was made and passed to accept the minutes of the November meeting as 
published in the December Carrier Wave. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – The club is still solvent.  The full Treasurer’s report is available to any club member 
upon request.  Membership renewals are due now.  Please get them in.   Don Grzina paid by a credit card 
service since he does not have a PayPal account. If you are paying dues by PayPal, please consider adding 
some additional to cover the PayPal fee of approx. $5-6. 
 
Safety Officer’s Report – Safety Officer Dave Evans was in attendance.  No safety issues were raised. 
 
Field Manager’s Report – The grass has (probably) quit growing.  A small committee was again formed to look 
at options for a new mower.  Still searching for something that is suitable and affordable.  Someone parked 
a motorcycle at the field.  It was a bit beat up.  The battery and had been removed and it had no license 
plates.  The St Charles County Sheriff was notified and an officer came to look at it.  They ran the VIN 
number and found that it was not reported stolen and had never been registered in the state of MO.  Since it 
was abandoned on private property, they told us we could have it removed.  We left it for a few days and it 
was removed for us. 
 
Activities Chair Report – We have no more events for the year and currently no Christmas party is planned.  
The next event will be the traditional New Year’s Day Snow Fly. 
 
GSLMA Report – They plan to do an AMA Model Aviation Day event.  Also plans are in work to resurface the 
asphalt. 
 
Old Business 
 
FAA Safety Review Management Panel (SRMP).  if you have not done so, please respond confirming whether 
you have or have not taken the TRUST test and have a current registration and have put your registration 
numbers on all planes before you fly them.  The meeting had been planned for December 1 and 2.  The FAA 
needed to reschedule due to availability of critical people.  The review is now scheduled for Jan 4 and 5. 
 
New Business - Nothing raised  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Ed White 
Secretary 
 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 

 

 

 

https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/
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Winter Building Season 

  

I have a list of models that I need to have completed for the 2022 flying season. The first was to put the 

final paint scheme on my Byron Originals F-16 that I converted to EDF. The next is to complete my Douglas 

D-558-1 Skystreak that I started in mid-2020. After that I may finish my scratch-built twin 90mm EDF F-15 or 

start a new project (T-7A Redtails) but the focus, right now are the F-16 and Skystreak. I plan to have them 

flight ready by early March. I also have some repairs to do on other models. 

The progress on the F-16 has been good. The weather improved enough for the painting process to 

commence in the middle of December. The painting is done, decals printed and applied. The model 

transitioned from maiden to Primer Camo and finally NSAWDC (TOPGUN) can be seen below. I still need to 

strengthen the area under the canopy and add a nose wheel door. After painting this model, and getting lots 

of debris in the paint from the very windy conditions outside (I painted it in the garage), I have decided to 

give Latex paint a try on my next model. With rattle can spray paint (Rust-O-Leum) you are limited to what 

you can do if debris or errors are made in the process. With Latex it could be removed or re-sanded if 

needed and re-applied as needed. 

  

 



The Douglas Skystreak is also going well. I had to relocate the horizontal fin lower on the vertical fin to 

improve the look. When I was drawing it in CAD I screwed up the location on the fuselage and therefore all 

the measurements. I knew it was incorrect and drew a separated assembly above it with the correct 

measurements, but I never used it, until now. Now I need to fill in the opening for the old location and then 

cut the openings for the elevator and rudder servos. The servos have been ordered and should be here soon. 

Since I can’t do much else, I decided to work on modifying the E-Flite 80mm F-4 Phantom main retracts to 

fit this project. The wheels are about 2.65 inches in diameter and the Skystreak will require a diameter of 

2.45 inches. I chucked the foam tires into a drill and used 100 grit sand paper to achieve the proper 

diameter, they are too wide but good enough. The strut length is also too long, by about .5 inch and had to 

be trimmed and the set screw holes need to be drilled and tapped. 

   

 

 

 

 



Supplied by Harold Weaver 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FLASHBACK! 

Phantom Flyers 2M Sailplane Contest 8/01/2015  

  

 



 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

